
 

 

Portion of West Desert Trails Temporarily Closed Due to Bees in the Area 
 

Attention West Desert Trail System Users, 

For your safety, a portion of the trail is temporarily closed due to an active bee presence in the area. 

This closure is in place to prevent any potential disturbances and ensure a secure environment for 

all trail users. Please see the map below for the location of the closure. If you are hiking near the 

area, please exercise caution. 

Closure Details: 

Partial Closure Location: See map 

Duration: February 26, 2024 until further notice 

Reason: Active bees in area  

 

 


